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GeorgetowCARES Coalition Committee 

(the GCCC)
Meeting Minutes

Thursday, March 15, 2018
The Perley School
In attendance: School Committee Vice Chair/GeorgetownCARES Pam Lundquist; Police Chief Donald Cudmore, Selectman Doug Dawes, Superintendent Carol Jacobs.  Also present were Board of Health Agent Deb Rogers, Laura Synder, Parent and Operations Manager at VAL Health, LLC.
Meeting called to order at 10:00 A.M.
Re: Previous meeting’s minutes were approved by the Committee.

Re: Discussion –
Community Update 

Upcoming Events

Health & Wellness Fair at Penn Brook – GeorgetownCARES Booth – April 14th 8-11am.

     Tina will provide 40 Assets brochures and promo material for the events above. 

Student Data Summit, presentation of survey results April 24th Tuesday Night @GMHS.
Asset Builders Training Workshop for Parents, planned for May 1st  @ GMHS

GMHS Mock Crash for May 2nd - The Fire Department, Conte Funeral, and the Police Department will coordinate this event. A few students will be actors in it, made up with fake blood. Officer Henry will arrest drivers for distracted driving/texting. Det. Rodden will also be involved. There will be a debriefing afterwards, going over what students saw, the and law about drunken & distracted driving. 

      Other

Georgetown students (11) attended the Asset Data Summit put on by the Essex County Developmental Assets Network, where students from all 6 communities in the network learned how to look at and analyze data from the Fall 2017 Regional Attitudes & Behavior Survey. They also planned presentations to each community. 

Donald Cudmore made the motion to approve the 2018-2021 GeorgetownCARES Strategic Plan, providing the plan can be amended as needed. Carol moved and Doug seconded. The Strategic Plan was approved unanimously. 

Doug asked about the Adult & Parent Survey to be offered this spring. It will be custom designed to get feedback around parental & adult perceptions as well as behaviors, with questions relating to the 40 Developmental Assets. The survey design is still in process…Stay tuned! 

Deb Rogers, Georgetown Board of Health Agent, reported to the committee on the recent Georgetown Board of Health Tobacco Regulation Updates. The new regulations, which raise the age of sale in Georgetown to 21,  include regular tobacco products as well as e-cigarettes, vapes & any other containing nicotine. Twice a year, retailers (6 in Georgetown) selling such tobacco products will be subject to compliance checks. Flavored wraps and blunts will also be prohibited for sale. Deb went to each retailer to speak with them in person, and all were in agreement that this is a good move for our town. The biggest factor in the decision was keeping it out of the hands of students. 
We discussed a potential Vaping Prevention & Recovery Program that could be funded by a GeorgetownCARES grant. This has operated in the Belmont schools, and is run by Tom Brow, of Seaside Educational Consulting, who lives in Rowley. http://www.seasideedu.com/consultants/
There was interest in inviting him to a meeting to discuss his program. Tina Los mentioned that Newburyport is piloting a similar program in-house, and that she will link us up to Newburyport High School administrators. Pam and Carol will follow up on that.
Website Update – Pam sent to the committee members four potential Theme Layouts for the website. The Committee agreed on the theme, Welcome to TownPress. Pam will continue working with Kip Durney. Regarding the Logo, Pam will meet with Julia Robinson, Director of Guidance at GMHS, soon to see how we could have students design one for us that is 1) simple, and 2) includes royal blue. 

Re: Future Meetings: 

Thursday, April 26th, 10:00-11:00am, The Perley School 

Thursday, May 17th, 10:00-11:00am, The Perley School 

Thursday, June 21st, 10:00-11:00am, The Perley School 

Meeting adjourned at 11:00am. Respectfully Submitted, 
Pam Lundquist, Chair, GeorgetownCARES Coalition Committee
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